I am writing to you regarding the deleterious impact of Homeland Security Presidential Directive #12 on the professional staff of our national laboratories such as NASA’s Jet Propulsion Laboratory where I regularly undertake professional business. My JPL colleagues have contacted the offices of Congressman Holt and Ehlers ( please refer to  http://www.fas.org/sgp/news/2007/05/hspd12-letter.pdf ). 

I share the concerns raised by my colleagues and I encourage you to support Congressmen Holt in his efforts to conduct a congressional review of this presidential directive. I hope that Congress will soon address this issue.

